September 27, 2023 Meeting at Dandelions 23 people attended

Mick asked for a moment of silence for our dear friends Rhonda and Jack. And welcomed their family members.

A list of donations was read and Jack's sister Eileen presented the club with a check from her co works at Roswell.

Mick gave a summary of how the club was founded. 1996- first Bills trip. In 2004 - Mick, Steve Hylkema and Patrick Conner decided to form a club.

Six months ago talks started about making the club inactive. In September the Board decided to let the club go dormant- no meetings, no dues, no fund raising, and no new charities.

Our Legacy will be to donate yearly to the following places, the correspondents will coordinate the donation and Pat Stein will write the checks until the money runs out.

Dollars for Scholars -\$1000- Paul Donovan

KenTon Closet- \$500- Patty Gugino Conner

Brighton Place Library -\$500- Pat Stein

CAPS - \$500- Jeff Lowes

Kaely's Kindness- \$500- Ellen Donovan

Precious Paws - to be determined

Yearly expenses- Web site- \$225, Accountant \$300, miscellaneous -\$225= \$750.

There was a discussion re establishing a scholarship in Jack and Rhonda name. Jack's sister Eileen would be interested in running it. We will check with the board and Paul Donovan.

Members voiced interest in future get togethers, such as a Holiday party, Bowling party, etc. Mick mentioned that Vince Caputi showed an interest in joining our club or developing a club similar to ours.

Super Bowl numbers pick party will be at Risottos - volunteers are needed, contact Mick.

Patty Conner received a Thank you note from KenTon Closet. Ellen and Patty were invited to an appreciation event at Sleep in Heavenly Peace. The Jolly Boys donated 10,000\$ to Kaely's Kindness thanks to John Lanis's recommendation.